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The participants at the February 28 meeting in Chicago were:

George W. White (U. of Illinois).

Library Consultants were:

Grxrsrs or. Cr,eys eNn Rnl.lrrn MrNrnu,s

Lyle E. Bamber (Natural History Librarian, U. of Illinois).
Leon Marshak (Research Staff, John Crerar Library).
George R. Meluch (Purdue U. Library).
Mrs. Marie K. Shaw (Science Librarian, Wayne U.).

Svlreosruu oN GEocEEMrsrRy

- A symposium on geochemistry will be held in Ziirich, Switzerrand, August 1G-15, 1953.
Presiilent: Michael Fleisch er; Locol, Chai.rman: c. Burri. The symposium w-ill be held under
the auspices of the section of Inorganic chemistry of the rnternational union of chemistry
and will be devoted to two general themes:
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(1) The problem of organizing and making available geochemical data: Reports by

organizations engaged in revision and compilation of existing data of geochemistry, com-

pilation and computation of rock analyses, etc.
(2) Geochemical research the world over, with a summafy of replies received to ques-

tionnaire, and individual reports on current work from various centers'

The scientific sessions will be followed by a one or two-day field excursion'

A complete program will be sent upon request. Apply to the secretary: Prof' T' F' W'

Barth, Geologisk Museum, Oslo 15, Noruay.

At a meeting held at Tokyo University on June 30,7952, it was decided to establish

The Mineralogical Society of Japan.
The foilowing officers were elected:

Presid.ent : Zyunpei Harada, Hokkaido University, Sapporo.

Secretaries: Toshio Sudo, Keiichi Omori.

Treasarer : Bumpei Yoshiki.
Etlitors: Nobuo Katayama (chief); zytnpei Harada, Jitsutaro Takubo, Toyofumi Yoshi-

mura.
In addition a council consisting of 16 members was selected. Two journals are contem-

plated, one ,,Kobutsugaku Zasshi (Mineralogical Journal) in Japanese, and "Bulletin of

the Mineralogical Society of Japan" in foreign languages.

Nos. 1 and 2 of the Kobutsugaku Zasshi were published in sept. 1952, and January

1953. Number 1 of the Bulletin is in preparation.

The National Academy of Sciences at its annual meeting in washington elected 30 new

members and two foreign associates. Among the new members elected were Martin J.

Buerger, professor of mineralogy and crystallography at the Massachusetts Institute oI

Technology, and John F. Schairer, physical chemist at the Geophysical Laboratory,

Washington, D. C.

To gauge interest in the proposed Abstract rotanal, to plan size of editions and to esti-

mate subscription price, it is urged that all who would be willing to pay not more than

$2.00 for an annual subscription of four issues, to send a post card indicating your interest

to American Geological Institu,le,210l Constituli.on Ate., Washington 25, D' C' (Send no

monev now).




